
 
 

Youth and Education 

October 24, 2022 

 

 

Present:  A. Torres, R. Bieder, J. Thomas, N. Nunez, C. Brockington  

 

Absent:  N. Sala, J. Jemmott, M. Sajous, S. Woods  

 

Guests:  V. Ruiz (NYCDOE), J. Joynt (NYC DOE) 

 

   

Meeting commenced at 7:06PM. There is a financial seminar tomorrow at the UFT Building. It will 

teach how to develop nonprofit status and grant writing and will begin at 6PM. On Saturday, there is 

a Fall Festival at Ms. Torres’ food pantry at St. Benedict Church.  

 

 

Superintendent Joynt introduced herself and has served District 8 for over twenty-years. Ms. Joynt 

expressed the need for crossing guards at area schools. Middle School Fair on 11/1 at MS 131 from 5 

to 7PM. On 11/2, there will be Bronx high school fair at UFT Building from 5 to 7 PM. Ms. Joynt 

took questions from committee members. There were questions on better accessibility within the fairs 

and the need for more school safety officers and crossing guards.  

 

Good Shepherd Services is now the beacon programming at Truman High School. Change Brown 

presented and took questions. The program reached 300 participants. Summer programming saw 110 

participants. Sports fitness, literacy, archery, photography, and cooking are some of the program 

components. The committee’s goals are to have safe growth, expand services and continuing the 

outreach to the Co-op City Community.  

 

Meeting closed at roughly 8:45PM.  

 


